COUNCIL PROCEEDINGS

May 29, 2018
On Tuesday, May 29, 2018 at the Municipal Hall at 8:00 A.M. a special meeting of the Council, City of Fredericksburg Chickasaw County was held.

Mayor Shain Kroenecke in the chair called the meeting to order at 8:00 A.M.  Council Members present were Dean Speicher, Doreen Cook, Randy Leach and Jimmy Mitchell was present by phone.   Absent: Sheriton Dettmer.
Employees present were Cindy Lantow.
Guests present: Marty Oliva and Bob Vrzak

The Pledge of Allegiance was said by all in attendance.

A motion was made by Leach second by Speicher to approve the agenda as presented.  All members present voting aye, motion carried. 
Resolution No. 1262-05-2018, A RESOLUTION AMENDING THE CURRENT BUDGET FOR THE FISCAL YEAR ENDING JUNE 30, 2018, Be it resolved by the Council of the City of Fredericksburg.  Section 1.   Following notice published 5/17/2018 and the public hearing held 5/29/2018 the current budget is amended as set out herein and in the detail by fund type and activity that supports this resolution which was considered at the hearing. (A copy of the resolution is on file at City Hall).  A motion was made by Leach second by Cook to approve Resolution No. 1262-05-2018 as presented.  Ayes: Speicher, Cook, Leach, Mitchell.  Nays: None.  Absent: Dettmer.  Whereupon the Mayor declared Resolution No. 1262-05-2018 passed and approved as of this date.

Marty Oliva and Bob Vrzak presented health care plans from United Health Care for the health insurance for the City employees.  After much discussion it was moved by Cook second by Leach to go with Bob Vrzak as the agent and with the Silver Plan for a monthly total of $5,024.81 per month.  All members present voting aye, motion carried.
A motion was made by Cook second by Leach to see the red dump truck as is to Costello’s in Fairbank at a price of $4,000.  All members present voting aye, motion carried.

Mitchell will be presenting bids at our June meeting for pickups and blades at the June meeting.  No action was taken at this time.

Fire Chief, Ray Armbrecht, had prepared a map for the Council as to where the parade of lights would travel on June 8th.  The Council gave their blessing to hold the parade of lights. (This was more of an FYI).

Some discussion was held on water issues in the town.  It was decided to have Fehr Graham come and proceed with a study on Russell Street and South Washington Avenue.   One possible idea to pursue is curb & gutter.  More information on this will be presented at a later meeting.
Mayor Kroenecke informed the Council that Ray was having voltage issues at the Treatment Plant with the blowers.  

Council person Cook asked that “Grandfathering in” a property be placed on the June agenda.
There was no action taken under Old Business.
There being no further business requiring Council action the meeting was adjourned with a motion by Leach and a second by Cook at 8:45 a.m.  All members present voting aye, motion carried.
The next Council meeting will be our regular Council meeting on Monday, June 4, 2018 at 7 p.m. 
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Cindy Lantow, City Administrator
